Subject: Region 1 Report February 2021

From: region1@lpf.org

Date: 2/21/2021, 7:16 PM

To: ec@lpf.org, secretary@lpf.org

Escambia --

Special Elections held to replace Secretary and Vice Chair. Current Executive Committee is

as follows:

Chairman: Damian Guillen

Vice Chairman - Becky Brewington Secretary - Aaron Patterson Treasurer - James Campbell

Reaffiliation is in the works, scheduled to be complete and handed over to Secretary 2/25

Santa Rosa -

SRC scheduled for monthly business meeting 2/25. Setting up for Adopt-A-Highway Event on 3/6

I have full confidence in the affiliation getting the reaffiliation paperwork to the LPF Secretary prior to the deadline.

Okaloosa -

Met with prospective chairman candidate 2/17. Trying to draw out more support at SRC meeting and upcoming SRC Adopt-A-Highway Program.

Setting target affiliation date for 4/1

Walton -

Nothing new to report

Region -

We've relocated the parade float trailer and are assessing repairs and improvements at this time.

Dean Peterson

LPF Region 1 Representative

1 of 1 3/5/2021, 7:04 PM